
 

 

HOLLIS RECREATION COMMISSION 
 

October 20,2022 
 
 
Attendees:  Dave Belanger, Cindy VanCoughnett, Jayne Belanger, Erica 
Crea, Tom Whalen, Robbin Dunn 
 
Guest:  Emily Sattler 
 
The meeting was opened at 7:07pm 
 
MOTION by Dave Belanger to accept the September 19, 2022 minutes as 
written, 2nd by Jayne Belanger.  APPROVED 
 
Need to patch Hardy South.  The estimate in $2,065 in order to fix spots 
that are in need of immediate repair.  In the spring, all fields need to be 
aerated and seeded.  Quotes will be added to the future budgets.   
 
MOTION by Dave Belanger to spend $2,065.00 to repair Hardy South, 2nd 
by Cindy VanCoughnett.  APPROVED 
 
Erica has quotes for repairing the fence at the softball field along the 
scoreboard.  Need to install a connect valve with a spigot hookup.  Will 
need to get 40 yards of loam to fix the low areas at Hardy North.  All areas 
that are repaired will be seeded and will also cover the large areas in front 
of the nets.  Irrigation in the horse ring and inside the track need repairs.  
The cost for that will be $10,000.00  
 
MOTION by Dave Belanger to spend $10,000.00 to repair the irrigation 
inside the track and in the horse ring, repair the softball fence and fix Hardy 
North, 2nd by Tom Whalen.  APPROVED 
 
Proposed Budget is done for the year 2023.  Erica will present the budget 
to the select board.  Committee reviewed the budget.  Erica researched NH 
towns that serve towns similar in population to Hollis when considering the 
proposed budget.   
 
MOTION by Dave Belanger to change three separate electrical accounts 
into one electrical account, 2nd by Tom Whalen.  APPROVED 



 

 

 
Reviewed the recreation accounts line by line.  There are some accounts 
that haven’t been used in years.  Discussed moving some of the money to 
accounts that make more sense for the budget.  Move the rec basketball, T 
ball, pick up basketball, field hockey (sticks and stones), soccer camp, 
tennis camp, drama, and fine arts to the rec programs account.  Lawrence 
Barn and non-rec facilities move to field facilities.   
 
There are currently four adult programs running.  You can find information 
on the rec web page about futsal, volleyball, basketball and soccer. 
 
Erica will research computerizing the irrigation system. 
 
There is one vacancy on the rec committee for a member and one vacancy 
for an alternate member. 
 
MOTION to close the meeting at 8:30pm by Jayne Belanger, 2nd by Cindy 
VanCoughnett. 
 
Next meeting will be November 17, 2022 at 7:00pm at the Town Hall 
Community Room. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Robbin Dunn 
 
 


